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October &, 1980

"The Blurb" will be published on a weekly basis and copies will be available
on Mondays in the Tibrary, lunch room, and at the switchboard. If you have an
article for "The Blurb," please bring it to Mr. Chrisman's office in the Allied
Health Building by Wednesday of the preceeding week.

Dates to Remember

November 3 Last day.to drop a class or apply for non-credit.

(See the counselor in your building to make schedule changes.)

Pep Band Meeting

Students who are interested in performing in the Pep Band should meet in the
Activities Building on Thursday, October 16, from 5:00 p.m. till 6:00 p.m. Please
make every effort to attend this meeting.

Election Board

This year's Election Board consisting of Vicki Seth, Betty Greene, Sherry
Hodges, Tannie Petry, Ellen Atkins, and Christy Gardner, announced that the
following people are running for Student Senate:

Joe Edwards Lynn Patrick
Steve Elrod Sandra Pressley
Jennifer Fowler Bob Smith

Tammy Galford Janet Strain
Jeff Humble H. G. Thomas
Danny Large Mark Underwood

Meet the Candidates Day

Wednesday, October 8, will be Meet the Candidates Day! Candidates are
asked to be available to meet students in the cafeteria in the Commons Building
from 11:00 a.m. ti11 1:00 p.m. and from 4:00 p.m. ti11 6:00 p.m.



Student Senate Election

The Student Senate election will be held on October 14, 15, and 16 during
the following hours:

9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m
11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m
4:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m

The election will be held in the cafeteria in the Commons Building.

From the President: Mr. Taylor

Ohio Two-Year Colleges Fare Financial Crisis

According to Hal Roach, Executive Director of the Ohio Technical and
Community College Association, preliminary reports indicate that enrollment on
technical and community college campuses will be up between ten (10) and
fifteen (15) percent over last year. As a result of this added enrollment, a
three (3) percent operating budget cutback was put into effect in July; and a
six (6} percent additional cut is expected in January.

Record Number of Students Attending
Ohjo's Technical and Community Colleges

Also according to Hal Roach, combined student enrollments on the twenty-
four (24) State-assisted and locally autonomous technical and community college
campuses should exceed 100,000.

According to data from the Ohio Board of Regents, this will be the
eighteenth (18) consecutive year that enrollments have increased in the public
two-year college sector.

From the Counselor's Office

votty Welch would like to remind you that today, October 6, will be the
last day for a 25% refund on class withdrawals, and that October 13 is
Columbus Day and the College will be closed.

Ms. Welch also says the student I1.D. cards may be picked up starting Tuesday,
October 7, at the Information Center in the Commons Building. There will be no
pictures taken this year for the I.D. cards.




Folk Arts Week

This is a follow-up on the events 1isted in last week's "Blurb."

October 16 Harry Caudill, author of Night Comes to the
Cumberlands, will speak in Massie Hall Auditorium
at 8:00 p.m.

October 17 Community Square Dance in the Activities Center

Auditorium at 8:00 p.m. to 10:30 p.m.

October 18 Folk Arts Workshops in the Activities Center
Auditorium from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.:

Folk Crafts and Folk Medicine,
workshop leaders are John and
Mary Lozier.

Folkdancing: Appalachian Square
Dance, English Country Dance,
Danish Folk Dance. Workshop
leaders are John Ramsay, Donna
and Lewis Lamb.

Workshops from 11:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon:

Folk Architecture, workshop
leader is Lois Rock.

McLain's Bluegrass Music, work-
shop Teaders are the Mclain
Family Band.

Workshops from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.:

Basics in Playing a Dulcimer
(bring your own). Workshop
Teader is Ralph Schisler.

Folkdancing: see above.
Workshops from 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.:

Folk Architecture: see above.

McLain Family Band performance

McLain Family Band performance in the
Activities Center Auditorium from 8:00 p.m.
to 10:45 p.m. This performance is free to
all Shawnee State Community College students.
There will be an entrance fee of $2 for
adults and $5 for families for the public.
Tickets will be available at the door the
night of the performance.

Brochures are available at the switchboard in the Commons Building.




Ohio University News

Appalachian puppetry, a weekend workshop for area residents, will be offered
from 6:00 p.m, till 9:30 p.m. on Friday, October 10; and from 9:00 a.m. till
5:00 p.m. on Saturday, October 11, through Ohio University-Portsmouth on the
campus of Shawnee State Community College. A second session will be offered from
6:00 p.m. ti11 9:30 p.m. on Friday, October 17; and from 9:00 a.m. ti11 5:00 p.m.
on Saturday, October 18.

Participants will create their own puppets, scripts, and sets. They will
take all they make.

Each session of the workshop is available for one hour of undergraduate
credit and costs $29, which includes all puppetry materials. Participants may
sign up for one or both sessions.

For complete information, contact the Ohio University Resident Credit
Center at 353-8218.

A Thought for the Day

Did T set any goals for today? Did I do my best to achieve those goals?
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